June 20, 2012 CCA Officers Meeting
 

In attendance:
Maureen Ross, President

Andy Claster, Vice President

Kathy Holt Springston, Editor, Sweet & Sour News

Meg Miller Rydzewski, incoming Secretary

 

      Officers are in process of inviting candidates to the October debate, definitely including those running for County Board, Congress, State Senate and possibly NOT School Board.  We need to limit the number of candidates or we can’t really ask questions.  We need the master list of who has been invited, and who accepted.
 

      Per usual, there will not be a CCA meeting in July.

 

      Kathy reminded us of the newsletter deadline of the 28th of the month before a newsletter is published I mentioned this is difficult to meet. Might have to be the weekend of 30th. And Maureen needs to review draft. Call me when ready as not checking email on weekends
 

      Maureen would like to post photos of Cherrydale problems on the cherrydale.net website.  These problems include: runoff water at bus stop/mud pile Lee Hwy by overpass during heavy downpours, the uneven sidewalk esp at Safeway and unhealthy trees in front of Safeway on Lee Hwy, sidewalks blocked by utility poles, traffic dangers and bottlenecks at the 5-points intersection.  More photos should be taken of the 5-points problems and shared with Maureen and Ann Beckman (our 5-points chairperson).  Maureen underscored that the county pays attention when residents bring photos of problems to the county board meetings, so we need more photos.  VOLUNTEERS? ANDY? MEG? OTHERS?
 

      Maureen would like to post important county telephone numbers on the cherrydale.net website to facilitate residents calling to get issues resolved.  Meg will come by to get those numbers from Maureen soon.
 

      Maureen would like for it to be easier for her to add items to the website.  Meg will learn and perhaps we can work together to get them uploaded and titles.  Right now can not add title to the photos
 

      Maureen reiterated the importance of getting utility poles moved rather than having sidewalks widened to resolve sidewalk access problems (as identified by the Dream Team), since widening sidewalks will reduce street parking. We’d like this option to be accepted as a capitol improvement under Neighborhood Conservation Program.  This is a f/u point w Mary Hynes. Also with other older communities w same problem. outreach has been made now f/u needed
 

      We discussed the importance of pulling together our Neighborhood Conservation Plan (a periodical survey the county requests the neighborhoods conduct).  Survey questions should be compiled soon so the survey can be created this and  go out this fall and results can be compiled in thewinter.  Maureen circulated her copy of the last Cherrydale survey, which had been manually compiled.  She expects this next survey to be done online.  New questions incorporated in the survey should reflect the new issues Cherrydale faces.  F/u is needed to track down Online survey options and connections.
 

      The Dominion Heighst Site Plan art project is awaiting VDOT approval.  It includes a $20,000 art installment on the Lee Hwy median in front of the new building under construction across from Dunkin Donuts.  The installation will highlight Cherrydale’s history and should be erected by end of August.  However latest news is the VDOT has misplaced the applicaton 3 x now including the 3x3 ft draft.
 

      Kathy indicated that we are still awaiting removal of the graffiti on Randolph.  Maureen noted it is policy that graffitee be removed w/n 48 hours if on public property.  We should always f/u on this.  Each officer might want to add the non-emergecy police number 703 5582222 and ALSO  graffitie Parks number 703 228 6524 (actually I am checking that number now). Code enforcement is 703 228 0775
 

      Maureen said that every newsletter should include a follow-up piece on the 5-points issue until that issue is resolved.  Maureen said she needs to email Ann Beckman to get a letter to the county.  Also every newsletter has a f/u on Lee hwy undergrounding, and welcome wagon.
 

      Meg Miller Rydzewski was appointed Secretary of the CCA as a replacement for Joe Sculley, who has moved away. (officers voted her in unanimously. And per bylaw we will vote as general association in September. Pro forma
 

      Meg will assume control of the listserve calendar and should populate that calendar with the following items:

-       Cherrydale Parade November 10

-       CCA Officer Elections at the November CCA general meeting

-       County Board Meetings

-       Candidate Debate 3rd Wednesday of October

-       September CCA Meeting (the main issue will be the 5-points intersection)

 

      Maureen said that Sun & Moon’s approved use permit renewal was approved

 

      Maureen and Kathy discussed the Oak Grove Cleanup and agreed that an item will go in the Sweet & Sour News about it.  Policy is to remove brambles and invasive vines, not trees or bushes.
 

      Andy suggested that the Restoration Church be invited to present at an upcoming CCA general meeting.  Maureen indicated the invite has been extended, for when they are ready for a presentation.
 

      Kathy asked Meg to write a brief bio to be included in the Sweet & Sour News.

 

